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Term 1 (10 weeks) 
Tue 28th Jan – Fri 4th Apr 

 

Tuesday 18th February 
Athletics Day at Llanberris 

All Years 3-6 students 
 

Wednesday 19th February 
Foundation Testing 

 

Year Ahead Meetings 
Years 1, 3 and 4 

 

Friday 21st February 
No Assembly 

 

Monday 24th February 

School photo day  
 

Wednesday 26th February 
Foundation Testing 

 

Friday 28th February 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6PB 

 

Wednesday 5th March 
Foundation Rest Day 

 

Friday 7th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5CC 

 

Monday 10th March 
Labour Day Public Holiday 

Student Free Day 
 

Tuesday 11th March 
Student Free Day 

 

Wednesday 12th March 
Foundation at School 

 

Friday 14th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4KB 

 

SFX Mix & Mingle  
 

Friday 21st March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3JT 

 

Sunday 23rd March 
10am-1pm  

Garden Working Bee 
 

Wednesday 26th March 
Student Led Conferences 

3.30-7.00pm 
 

Friday 28th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Tuesday 1st April 
Student Led Conferences 

3.30-7.00pm 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

 

Dear Families, 
 

There is so much happening in the world right now, and at times, it feels like everything is 
moving at an overwhelming pace. I have to admit that I am struggling to keep up with global 
events at the moment. One minute, peace agreements are being signed, and the next, they 
are unravelling. World leaders are meeting behind closed doors to address pressing issues, 
and I sometimes wonder whose interests are truly being served. 
 
Last week, Pope Francis called on all Christians to join in prayer for peace. He encouraged us 
to unite in spirit as a symbol of hope for all nations and to foster a global shift in thinking. It’s 
a big ask, but I believe in the power of collective prayer, so I’ll be taking part—and I invite you 
to do the same. 
 
As a small act of solidarity, we will place a peace candle in our school chapel this week. This 
candle will serve as a reminder of our support for those in need of our prayers. If you would 
like to take a moment for quiet reflection, you are more than welcome to stop by. While I 
can't promise that the chapel will always be silent amidst the busyness of school life, I have 
no doubt that even in the noise, our prayers will be heard. 
 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 

 
Mark Hogbin 

 

 

 A Prayer for Peace 
 

 Lord, make me an instrument of your peace: 

 where there is hatred, let me sow love; 

 where there is injury, pardon; 

 where there is doubt, faith; 

 where there is despair, hope; 

 where there is darkness, light; 

 where there is sadness, joy. 

 

 

  Taken from the Peace Prayer of St. Francis. 
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Friday 4th April 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

1JS 
 

Last day of Term 1 
 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 21st Apr – Fri 4th Jul 

 

Monday 21st April 
Easter Monday Public 

Holiday - Student free day 
 

Tuesday 22nd April 
Student free day 

 

Wednesday 23rd April 
Student free day 

 

Thursday 24th April 
Student free day 

 

Friday 25th April 
ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Student free day  
 

Friday 2nd May 
Term 2 Mass 

 

Friday 9th May 
Mothers’/Special Friends’ 

Day Liturgy 
 

Friday 16th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Thursday 22nd May 
Foundation/Prep 2026 

applications close. 
 

Friday 23rd May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5SMC 
 

Friday 30th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4ML 
 

Friday 6th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DGS 
 

Monday 9th June 
King’s Birthday Public 

Holiday 

Student free day  
 

Wed 11th – Fri 13th June 
Year 6 Urban Camp 

 

Friday 13th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2TS 

 

Friday 20th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

Friday 27th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 

 

Friday 4th July 
No Assembly 

 

Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul – Fri 19th Sep 

 

Year Ahead Meetings 
Thank you to our Year F, 2, 5 and 6 families who were able to attend the Year Ahead 
meetings last week. These are great opportunities to meet the teachers and to hear about 
what is planned for the children this year. This week the parents of children in Yrs. 1, 3 and 4 
will have this rich opportunity. See you there!  
 
Senior School Sports Day 
The children are busily preparing for their big sports day next Tuesday 18 February at 
Llanberris. As always, a high energy day is assured as children from Years 3 - 6 compete for 
points on the day. All families are welcome to attend for all or part of the day and children 
may be collected from the venue at the conclusion of events if the classroom teacher is 
notified. Children may choose to wear a splash of team colour on this special day. 
 
Morning access to the top oval 
We have been trialing a change to the way that we interact before school over the past week. 
Instead of the children playing only on the lower oval area before school, we have opened 
the top oval for children to enjoy before school. I am delighted to be able to share with you 
that our students are playing very well each morning and enjoying the extra space. Well done 
children. We are proud of you! 
 
Parking around our school 
Our school can become extremely busy between 8.15-8.45 and between 3.00pm and 3.45pm 
each day. During drop-off and pick-up times, it is extremely important that we follow the 
rules and observe the flow of traffic around our school. Please do not cross over double lines, 
always drive up to the white cross in the tree before turning, be vigilant when reversing your 
car and please don’t use the staff car park as a rendezvous point for your children. When we 
are all mindful and follow the rules, then our children will learn how to negotiate traffic 
safely. 
 
School photos 
We are aware that our current suppliers, MSP photography have altered the way that they 
communicate with families about school photos. In an effort to make sure that their 
communication is consistent we have relayed communications through the see-saw app 
which all parents can access. Our school photo day will be on Monday 24 February and orders 
are placed online. Children will be required to be in correct summer uniform on this day 
please regardless of any sports or other activities. 
 
Student toilets 
As part of our commitment to child safety we ask any parents visiting our school to please 
refrain from using the student toilets. We have toilets available for adults in the main 
building. If required, please call by the front office and we will point you in the right direction. 
 
Staff News 
Mr. Lawlor has indicated his desire to complete his tenure at our school at the end of first 
term. Mr. Lawlor commenced at our school in 2024 and has taught Year 4 since then. We 
wish Mr. Lawlor all the best for his next adventures and thank him for his time with us. A 
replacement teacher will be sought in the coming weeks. 
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Friday 25th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 1st August 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLP 

 

Friday 8th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1GT 
 

Friday 15th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

2MH 
 

Mon 18th – Fri 22nd Aug 
Book Week 

 

Friday 22nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3LL 

 

Friday 29th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4JS 

 

Friday 5th September 
Fathers’ Day/Special 

Friends’ Liturgy  
Friday 12th September 

2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 
 

Friday 19th September 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

FBOK 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 

 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass  
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 24th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day 

All Foundation-Year 2 
students 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Student free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday 
Student free day 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

News from our past pupils 
We were visited by a group of past 
pupils on the weekend. The Year 6 
class of 2005 were celebrating their 
20 year reunion and a tour of the 
school was high on the agenda. Our 
visitors were amazed at the changes 
to our school over that time and 
their stories of past adventures at  

                                                 Villa were very entertaining! 
 
Parents & Friends news 
We had a terrific Parents & Friends meeting at school last week. It was great to welcome new 
and old friends to the meeting and much positive discussion was had regarding events for 
this year. Stay tuned for more things to come and remember, you are always welcome to 
attend our meetings, we would love to see you there. 
 
Update on the Basketball Courts 
Our basketball courts have had to undergo some mighty repairs over the summer break. 
Shifting ground and surface damage was discovered after work commenced on replacing the 
old wire fencing. While the workers have been diligent in trying to meet our deadlines, it 
looks like we may have to be a little patient for another week or two while the first stage of 
works is completed. Hopefully, it won’t be too long before the courts are accessible again and 
the children can once again enjoy playing ball games on the courts. 
 
 

Foundation/Prep Enrolment 2026 – Existing Families 
Enrolments open for children of existing and new families who start Foundation/Prep in 2026 
on Monday 10th February 2025. Parents of existing and new families who have a child to start 
in 2026 - please complete the ‘Enrolment Application Form’ form by clicking on the following 
link to submit your application:  
 

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/ 
 

Please note this is an essential step for existing families in ensuring you child is enrolled in 
Foundation/Prep 2026. Applications close Thursday 22nd May 2025. 
 
 

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/
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Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday February 16, 2025    Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year C) 
Gospel: Luke 6:17, 20-26 
Jesus and his apostles went down from the mountain and came to some flat, level ground. Many other disciples 
were there to meet him. Large crowds of people from all over Judea, Jerusalem, and the coastal towns of Tyre and 
Sidon were there too. These people had come to listen to Jesus and to be healed of their diseases. All who were 
troubled by evil spirits were also healed. Everyone was trying to touch Jesus, because power was going out from him 
and healing them all. 
Jesus looked at his disciples and said: God will bless you people who are poor. His kingdom belongs to you! 
God will bless you hungry people. You will have plenty to eat! 
God will bless you people who are now crying. You will laugh!    (Gospel passage taken from Contemporary English Version)  

  
Gospel reflection: Why do you think Jesus said these things? 
Jesus doesn’t want us to think that the only way we can be happy is to have lots of money 
and all the best toys and latest stuff. 
  
Jesus loves all people, but he has a special love for people who are poor, hungry, sad or picked on and he asks us to 
be the same. We are called to do what we can to help all people in our world. What do you think we can do to help 
people who are poor, hungry, sad, or treated badly by others? 
We can share what we have, we can comfort them. We can stick up for them and try to change the world to make it 
fairer for all people. 
  
Our Challenge: What will you do this week if you see someone who is sad, hungry or hurt?  

(Adapted from CAFOD website) 
 
 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
 

Wellbeing News 
 

Child Safe Standard 4: Families and communities are involved in promoting child safety and wellbeing.  
 
SchoolTV Special Report: The Wellbeing Barometer - 2025 
 

 
 
The Wellbeing Barometer survey is an invaluable tool for schools, providing critical insights into the mental health 
and wellbeing of young people. This annual survey identifies areas of concern, highlights resilience and adaptability 
in students and emphasises the importance of preventative strategies to promote positive outcomes. 
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Participation in this survey is strongly encouraged, as it offers a comprehensive view of students’ experiences, 
challenges and achievements. By capturing a detailed understanding of young people’s experiences, the survey 
supports a tailored approach to enhancing their mental, emotional and social wellbeing. It helps to identify strengths 
and areas for improvement, as well as pinpoint opportunities for early intervention. 
 
The survey is part of an ongoing longitudinal study and I encourage you to take a few moments to complete the 
survey for each of your children. Responses remain anonymous and should be based on your observations over the 
last 12 months. By working together, we can reduce the long-term impact of mental illness and make a meaningful 
difference to the lives of our young people for a brighter future. 
 
Here is the link to our Special Report: https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-
wellbeing-barometer-2025-au   
 
 
Sending cheers your way, 

 
 

 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader 
 

Curriculum News 
 

 
What a great first night of Year Ahead meetings we had last week.  
Many thanks to the wonderful support which was shown by our parent 
body. Thank you. 
 

Looking forward to seeing families who have children in Years 1,3, & 4 
for their Year Ahead meetings this Wednesday night at 5PM-6pm.  
 
 

 

 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-wellbeing-barometer-2025-au
https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-wellbeing-barometer-2025-au
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Year Ahead meetings 
PURPOSE:  
The purpose behind the Year Ahead Meetings is intended to give Parents/Carers general information about  
the teacher/s, learning opportunities and the classroom organisation for the year. Year Ahead meetings 
provide an essential opportunity to build strong relationships at the start of the school year. These 
meetings foster teamwork among staff and ensure that everyone receives the same important information, 
helping to establish a shared understanding of goals and expectations. By facilitating connections between 
the school and home, these meetings also allow Parents/Carers to see where their child will be learning and 
who will be teaching them. Ultimately, these meetings play a key role in setting the tone for a successful 
year ahead, with open lines of communication and a unified approach to supporting students. 
 
Following the general session, each class will go back to their room to meet and greet and provide 
Parents/Carers with a Getting to know your child sheet to complete allowing for more personalised written 
information for the class teacher. 
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The meeting should help all families: 
 Get a clear idea of what their child/ren are learning and doing in class 
 Promote high standards for student work 
 Gain skills to help their children at home  
 Get an understanding of what successful learning looks like 
 Discuss how to improve student progress 

 
Year 1 will meet in the foyer of the Mother Xavier Flood building 
Year 3 will meet in the foyer of the new building 
Year 4 will meet in the library 
 
See you Wednesday night. 

 
Reminder 2025 NAPLAN: Begins week 7 Wednesday 12th March for children in Years 3 & 5. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 
 

Sport/Physical Education News 
 

Term 1 - Sporting Schools    Thank you for all of those that responded and expressed an interest in your child/ren 
being involved in a Term 1 Sporting Schools program. The response was extremely positive with many many names 
but unfortunately not all can participate this Term. Should we receive funding for future Terms, and your child/ren 
missed out this term, please try again and we will endeavour to give all students the opportunity to participate. 
 
Please see below the list of students that WILL be participating in AFL on the following Mondays after school 
- February 17, 24, Mar 3, 17 & 24 
Eddie Anderson, Greyson & Winston Broadbent, Noa Cavanagh, Xavier Foster, Aiden Graham, Paityn Grant, 

Eddy Heinrich, Laila Jennings, Lachy & Tommy Just, Harrison Madigan, Noah & Will McGregor, Lenny & Rex 

Owins, Jed Phelan, Noah Rice Jimmy & Patrick Robinson, Riley Smith, Lawrence Wilson & Connor & Lachie 

White. 

 
Please see below the list of students that WILL be participating in TENNIS on the following Thursday's after school 
- Thursday February 20, 27, Mar 6, 13 & 20 
Olive Anderson, Imogen Curtain, Parker & Rome Davis, Ivy & Shirley Dorning, Jasper & Scarlett Govan, Eliza 

Hanrahan, Harriet & Rupert Howard, Ailbe Kirby, Ivy, Lola & Ruby Miles, Ellyse, Harvey & Isabelle Slater, 

Evangeline Spiers & Chloe & Ella Wilson. 

 
Yr 3 - 6 Athletics Day    This week we will be conducting our Yr 3 - 6 Athletics Day to be held at Llanberris Athletics 
Reserve. Students have been practicing their field events at school over the past couple of weeks and are looking 
forward to putting their skills on display. Please note students need to be dropped off at the venue.  Students can be 
collected from the venue if their classroom teacher has been advised or return to school on the bus if school has 
been advised. For all information please refer to the PAM notification. 
 
Division Tennis    Well done to Betsy & Cleo (Yr 5) and Ivy & Evie (Yr 6) who participated in last week's Division tennis 
tournament. In very hot conditions all girls played some great tennis and had heaps of fun. Well done girls! 
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Division Swimming    This Friday we have 10 students participating at the Division Swimming Sports at BALC.  
We wish Albert S (Yr 4), Noah R, Kayden F, Levi C, Olivia F, Emily B (Yr 5), Isabelle S, Amelia S, Haddie M & Lachlan D 
(Yr 6) all the best in their events and look forward to hearing how they go. 
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 1: 

 Week 4 - Tuesday Feb 18th - SFX Athletics Day @ Llanberris (ALL Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 students) 

 Week 4 - Friday Feb 21st - Division Swimming @ BALC (nominated students from Yr 4, 5 & 6)  

 Week 8 - Friday Mar 21st - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) 

 Week 9 - Wednesday Mar 26th - Regional Swimming @ Horsham (qualifiers from Division swimming) 

 Week 9 - Thursday Mar 27th - MDASA U9 Primary Schools Swim Sports (nominated students from F - Yr 2) 

 

SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 

 

Have a tremendous week. 
 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 

P&F News 
 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Easter Raffle Donations welcome – Easter eggs, Easter craft (hampers, baskets to wrap 
them in) – please drop your donations into the office 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
SFX Working Bee – Sunday 23rd March 10am – 1pm, followed with a sausage sizzle – 
please bring gloves, shovels, rakes & wheelbarrows 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Hot Lunches Reminder 
Hot lunches every Friday, order on Flexi Schools before 10am on a Thursday.

                          

                   

 
 
 
Zooper Doopers – Fridays at 2nd break $1 

 

 
 
 

  
WANTED – Second Hand St Francis Xavier Primary School Uniforms 
If you have any clean second hand uniform items that you would like to 
donate to our Uniform Shop, please bring them into the school office.  
Thank you. 
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Attachments 
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Community News 
 

 


